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The Foley Lawsuit is regarding former residents of the State’s Training Schools who are not
members of the Jackson Class. The lawsuit resulted in a settlement and the terms are detailed in a
January 8, 2010 Settlement Outline, which was approved by the Federal Court on March 26, 2010.
The settlement provides for the compilation of an Annual Report for a period of five years regarding
the circumstances of the former residents of the State’s Training Schools, as follows: 

The DD Planning Council will, within available resources, for a period of five years,
annually gather information from all parties, to the extent that it is made available,
regarding the circumstances of former residents of the State’s Training Schools, who
are not members of the Jackson Class, and publish an annual public report which
describes the circumstances of those persons. 

It is recognized and agreed that the DDPC will do no independent investigation of
facts regarding the report in question, but merely compile information from other
parties. 

The DD Planning Council (DDPC) requested information from all parties. This report includes the
following: 

1. Department of Health August 15, 2013, Initial Submission to Third Annual Report.

2. Plaintiffs’ August 15, 2013, Initial Submission for DDPC’s 3rd Annual Report.

3. Department of Health September 5, 2013, Response. 

4. Developmental Disabilities Planning Council Office of Guardianship October 15,
2013 Report. 


